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 PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear ACSS students and families, 

 

Happy January!  Happy 2023! 

 

As the new year begins, we look forward starting semester 2 and planning for the next 

school year.  January and February is a time of change at ACSS.  Thursday evening, 

we were excited to welcome all the new Youth Train in Trades (Automotive Service 

Technician, Carpentry, Hairstylist) students and families to ACSS.  Thank you to teachers 

Mr. Gaumont, Mr. Jones, and Ms. Wight for introducing their programs.  Thank you also 

to our Careers Department staff, Ms. Gimpel, Ms. Luteijn, and Mr. Orchard for helping 

coordinate the student intake process for our programs.  This is the first step towards 

post-secondary schooling, and a career choice, for our new students, and we are 

very proud that they have started this learning journey. 

 

Beginning February 1st, ACSS will have a new vice-principal!  Ms. Michelle Allen will join 

us for semester two and beyond and we are very excited to welcome her to our learn-

ing community.  Ms. Allen brings an abundance of teaching experience at Brooks-

wood, and excellent administrative experience in Maple Ridge.  Welcome to ACSS, 

Ms. Allen! 

 

There are 9 remaining instructional days in Semester 1.  Students are encouraged to 

complete their classes strongly.  The last day of classes will be January 26th, with Janu-

ary 27th and 30th being transition days for students needing extra time/support finishing 

their first semester courses.  January 31st is the semester turnaround day for all SD35 

secondary schools – students are not in session on this day.  Wednesday, February 1st, 

Semester 2 begins! 
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 PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE cont’d. 

Throughout January and February, students in Grade 8 at BGMS, and Grade 9-11 

ACSS students, will engage in course planning for the 2023-2024 school year.  We 

will be holding student/parent/guardian information sessions before asking stu-

dents to choose their courses for next year.  Once the dates of these events have 

been confirmed, we will share the information with our community. 

 

Today, Friday, January 13th is a special day at ACSS.  Not only are we engaging in 

classroom and school activities honouring Black Excellence Day, but we are also 

holding our annual International Food Fair at lunch.  Thank you to all our staff for 

their work with these special events. 

 

For the most up-to-date information about school events and happenings please 

check out our Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter pages, as well as our school web-

site www.acsstotems.ca 

 

Thank you for reading this week’s newsletter.   

 

Mr. M. Palichuk 

Principal 

Aldergrove Community Secondary School 

 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
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2023 Upcoming Dates 
 

January 

January 31 — Semester turn around day — school not in session 

 

February  

February 1 — Semester 2 Begins 

February  3 — Report  cards issued 

February 10 — Professional Development Day — school not in session 

February 20 — Family Day — school closed 
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Canada Housing Benefit 

 

Please add the item below to an upcoming newsletter to ensure parents are aware 

of the NEW/ONE TIME benefit from the Government of Canada; please ensure that 

your Enhanced Support Team is aware, as well: 

  

The application portal for the one-time top-up to the Canada Housing Benefit is now 

open! 

The Government of Canada has introduced a new affordability measure to help 

lower-income renters who are most affected by the rise of inflation and struggling 

with the cost of rent. The one-time top-up to the Canada Housing Benefit provides 

eligible applicants with a one-time payment of $500. It is estimated that roughly 1.8 

million lower-income renters will be able to benefit from this targeted investment. 

  

How to Apply 

Applicants will be able to apply for the one-time top-up to the Canada Housing 

Benefit on December 12, 2022, up until March 31, 2023, and are encouraged to ap-

ply online through CRA My Account, which is the quickest, easiest and most secure 

way to apply for the benefit. If you don’t have a CRA My Account, register now. 

You do not need to wait for your security code in the mail. You can still access lim-

ited services in My Account to apply for this benefit immediately. Applicants can al-

so sign in to their My Service Canada Account to securely access CRA’s My Ac-

count without having to sign in again or revalidate their identity.  

  

A web form will also be available to submit applications without having to sign in to 

My Account or My Service Canada Account. Address and direct deposit changes 

will not be permitted using the web form – if applicants haven’t updated their per-

sonal and banking information, they should apply through the CRA My Account.  

  

Applicants unable to apply for the benefit online, can call us at 1-800-282-8079 to 

complete their application with an agent. If you apply through My Account or by 

phone, and are signed up for direct deposit, you can get your payment within five 

business days. 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.canada.ca%2Fen%2Frevenue-agency%2Fservices%2Fe-services%2Fe-services-individuals%2Faccount-individuals.html&data=05%7C01%7Cmmoino%40sd35.bc.ca%7Ccb9133e7120f4145c7a008dae2c99f96%7Cfcabfaaef
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.canada.ca%2Fen%2Femployment-social-development%2Fservices%2Fmy-account.html&data=05%7C01%7Cmmoino%40sd35.bc.ca%7Ccb9133e7120f4145c7a008dae2c99f96%7Cfcabfaaef80a4f74b6a7ba15c2a4bb24%7C0%7C0%
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapps.cra-arc.gc.ca%2Febci%2Fuisp%2Fhbw%2Fen&data=05%7C01%7Cmmoino%40sd35.bc.ca%7Ccb9133e7120f4145c7a008dae2c99f96%7Cfcabfaaef80a4f74b6a7ba15c2a4bb24%7C0%7C0%7C638071652886006803%7CUnknown%7CTWF
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.canada.ca%2Fen%2Frevenue-agency%2Fservices%2Fabout-canada-revenue-agency-cra%2Fdirect-deposit.html&data=05%7C01%7Cmmoino%40sd35.bc.ca%7Ccb9133e7120f4145c7a008dae2c99f96%7Cfcabfaaef80a4f74b6
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National Braille Literacy Month is celebrated in January every year. It is also a celebration 

of the founder, Louis Braille’s birthday. Apart from honoring Braille’s legacy, this month 

aims to educate people about the importance and advantages of Braille literacy. The 

Braille system came as an advantage to people who suffer from different vision problems. 

The system remains unchanged to date. Now that Braille has been incorporated into digi-

tal devices and computers, it has become more accessible and relevant to the present 

technology-driven world. 
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Happy Fall from your  

Community School  

Coordinator 

 

Did you know that you can 

reach out to me for needs like 

food, housing,  

program support, and other 

community needs?  

 

My role is to connect students 

and families to community 

supports, provide out of 

school programming, and 

bring resources into the com-

munity.  

 

You can reach out by phone 

or email or book an appoint-

ment through the link below. 

Stephanie Eby 

Aldergrove Community 

Schools Coordinator 

c. 604.862.5943 

e. seby@sd35.bc.ca  

To book an appointment, 

click HERE 

Meet our Community School Coordinator – Stephanie Eby  

 

See link here: https://www.sd35.bc.ca/news-events/district-board-news/view/

connecting-with-the-community-qa-with-community-school-coordinators/ 

mailto:seby@sd35.bc.ca
https://outlook.office365.com/owa/calendar/CommunitySchoolsCoordinatorAldergrove@sd35.bc.ca/bookings/
https://www.sd35.bc.ca/news-events/district-board-news/view/connecting-with-the-community-qa-with-community-school-coordinators/
https://www.sd35.bc.ca/news-events/district-board-news/view/connecting-with-the-community-qa-with-community-school-coordinators/

